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Number: D15/24 Date: 1 July 2024 

Relevant: Indian Ocean Territories residents 

Topic: 2024-25 charges for Vehicle Examination Fees for the Indian Ocean Territories 

An updated schedule of vehicle examination fees has been introduced in the Indian Ocean Territories (IOT) of 

Christmas Island and the Cocos (Keeling) Islands from 1 July 2024. 

IOT vehicle examination fees are aligned with the Kimberley region of Western Australia, and are updated annually.  

The following fee amendments are applied to vehicle examination fees in 2024-25: 

Item 1 Heavy vehicle (a) first examination—increases from $262.70 to $268.70; 

(b) subsequent examination— increases from $152.55 to $154.35 

Full details about the 2024-25 charges can be found at: 

• Christmas Island Utilities and Services (Vehicle Examination Fees) Amendment (2024 Measures No. 1) 

Determination 2024 (F2024L00817) 

• Cocos (Keeling) Islands Utilities and Services (Vehicle Examination Fees) Amendment (2024 Measures 

No. 1) Determination 2024 (F2024L00816) 

The rates listed in these Determinations take effect from 1 July 2024.  

The Australian Government, through the Department of Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development, 

Communications and the Arts, provides funding to the Western Australian Department of Transport to assist in the 

delivery of transport services to the IOT.   

Adam Stankevicius, Assistant Secretary, Indian Ocean Territories Branch  
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